
 Weekly Update 

Date:  5/19/2023   
 
To:  USDA, OCWD, Fann   
 

Re:   Wellsite 4 treatment tanks  
  

Cc:  
 

Sender:   Jan Tijmes  
________________________________________________________________ 

 

5/16/23: Canyon State 

“We delivered most all the equipment for well 4.  The tanks have been set.  The piping is 

in section and will be installed tomorrow.  For purposes of a running line, the inlet and 

outlet should be completed tomorrow. 

 

Forklift will be relocated back to the VOC on Friday return to well 2/3 next week most 

likely.” 

 

Best,  
Nick Gudovic 
Vice President 
Canyon State Filtration, LLC 

 

5/16/23: Fann Environmental 

“We will mobilize back to Well 4 on Monday, the 22nd to begin underground.” 
Paul Johnson 
Operations Director 
 

5/17/23: USDA 

Michael Dean (USDA) requested a few additional items so the waterline project could 

move forward with underwriting for additional funds. These are currently being 

completed. 

 

 

5/19/23: Canyon State 

Update: They should have been done installing wellsite 4 by 5/18 (yesterday) aside from 

flow meters. The inlet pipe was lowered by 3” a few months ago, but this change wasn’t 

accounted for in the parts which were ordered. Therefore, spools do not line up. Nick is 

talking to the supplier, and new spools may arrive in 1 week.  

 

  



 Weekly Update 

 

  
 


